HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 21, 1986

All members with the exception of Richard Bird were present at the July 21,1986, Town Council Meeting when Mayor Gertrude Bean opened it promply at 8. p.m. with a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. Attorney James Davenport attended for Town Attorney Turner Smith.

The Minutes of the June Meeting were read and approved. Treasurer's report was also approved. The balance in the General Account at the end of June was \$20,578.89, and in Revenue Sharing, it was \$57.69.

APPOINTMENTS:

Mayor Gertrude Bean appointed Richard Bird as Vice-Mayor; Turner Smith as Town Attorney and Dorothy Keller as Clerk-Treasurer for the next two years.

Thomas Macaulty was present for Telesat Cable T.V. and reported that construction would be completed by the end of July or the first part of August. At that time literature on the Cab.e T. V. would be passed out in the Town.

BUSINESS LICENSES:

them.

Councilman Crouch made a motion to issue a business license to David Gaskins to operate Haymarket Dry Cleaning and Laundry in back of the old Post Office Building on ashingtion St. This is to be a Pick-Up Station, Alterations only will be done on premises. Councilman William Utz seconded it and it was unanimously approved. askins also received permission for a sign, 2by 8 feet, cost of which would be \$12. Councilwoman Terri Freeborn made a motion on this, seconded by Councilman James Gossom and approved, after chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green gave his approval.

Chairman of the planning Commission, William Creen, read a letter form the Highway Dept. concerning the proposed Townhouses in the Town with their findings.

NEW POLICE CHIEF
Chief Amos Damron who resigned at the July 21st meeting introduced William I Boston to Council and recommended that Council hire Boston to replace him. Freeborn made a motion to hire him, seconded by Utz and unanimously approved. This is to be on a six month trial basis.

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Councilman Melton asked about the blueprints on the two houses

Mike Meslop and James Shadyac are building on Dennis Wry's property
on Jefferson St. Mayor Bean replied that she will personally secure

Melton also asked if a gas bill for the gas used in the Police Cruiser had been received yet from Holladay's Market and Officer Damron said he would check with them right after the meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

AT 8;45 p.m., Utz made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gossom and approved.

Respectifully Submitted;

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR